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INCORPORATED 

LAS TRAMPAS BRANCH 116

ELKS LODGE

 WALNUT CREEK, CA

BRANCH EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
January 16, 2012
Big SIR Neil Schmidt called the meeting to order at 10:03am and welcomed everyone to the first meeting of the New Year.
Assistant Secretary Joel White confirmed that a quorum was present.  
Executive Committee members in attendance were Big SIR Neil Schmidt, Little SIR Art Vogl, Assistant Secretary Joel White, Treasurer John Peterson, Assistant Treasurer Bob Shader, Membership Secretary Andy Benz.  Directors Present were Ron Armarijo, James Johnson, Alex Lutkus, Bob Donohue, and Bernie Wroblewski.  Also attending were Committee Chairmen Jim Nachtweih (Attendance), Dick Thomson (Roster), Phil Goff (Computer), Harry Sherinian (Fishing), Jerry Hicks (Activities), Matt Arena (Sunshine) and Ben Smith (Investment, Dine-o-SIRS).   
Agenda:

Big SIR Neil Schmidt reviewed the meeting agenda and amended the order of the treasurer’s report to accommodate further discussion of 2012 in conjunction with the treasurer’s report.  He then asked if there were any additions or changes to the agenda. There were none and the agenda was approved as amended.
Secretary’s Report:

Assistant Secretary Joel White reported that Secretary Dick Chaffee e-mailed the November minutes to the BEC.  He has received no updates or corrections to the minutes.   
M/S/P the minutes be approved as read.   
Attendance:

Jim Nachtweih reported:
Current membership


252  (This figure is based the our 









Luncheon name tag count.)


November Luncheon guests

   6

Speakers




   1

Visitors




   0

Excused members         


 24

Estimated Unexcused members
 25


Estimated Luncheon attendees:
210

He noted we have been averaging about 194, so attendance appears to be up.
Membership:

Andy Benz reported:

1. Our current Branch membership is 251 (not 252 as reported in the December 2011 form 27). 
2. There are 47 inactive members.
3. This past year 19 new members were inducted while the attrition rate was 18.

4. 2 candidates are scheduled to be inducted at today’s Lunch, Allan Chasnoff sponsored by Carlos Xavier and Mark Jordan sponsored by John Rassmussen.
M/S/P to accept and induct the 2 candidates at today’s Lunch

Treasurer’s Report:

Treasurer John Peterson discussed the December, 2011 financial activities and reported the Form 28 Branch cash balance for the end of the 2011 year as $4689, which was a decrease of $2894 from the years beginning balance.
M/S/P approval of the Treasurer’s report.

Big Sir Neil Schmidt reviewed the issue which primarily centers on the fact that keeping the lunch fee at $15 and the voluntary contribution at $30 was the main problem.  He noted that if we stay on the current plan, our 2012 year-end balance would be about $1440, which is well below the State Sir guidelines which recommend a minimum balance of $15 per member($3780 with our current branch membership) . 
John reviewed the details of the 2011 major variance and the Branch’s proposed 2012 budget, as well as options to deal with the shortfall.  As part of his analysis he noted that major variances from the 2011 budget resulted from the following, most of which were income shortfalls:

· 2010 Christmas expense paid in 2011


$  973

· Planned under recovery in 2011 budget

$  705
· Voluntary contributions under by


$  500

· General contributions under by



$  100

· Unexcused absence contributions under by

$  315

· Luncheon receipts under by



$  897
· Total Major Variances




$ 3490
As part of the proposed budget, 3 options to keep the luncheon fee at $15 but vary the Voluntary Contribution from $30, to $35 then to $40. The options increase the Luncheon fee to $20 keeping the $30 Voluntary Contribution was also discussed.  
It was noted that the BEC November 2011, the raising of the contribution to $40 was discussed and approved but Neil felt that the new BEC should review the matter.  He reviewed the data for other Area 2 nearby branches and noted that we had the lowest luncheon fee (except for Rossmore which has no facility rent).  3 branches have no voluntary contribution but charge $24-25 per luncheon.  Branch 8 which meets at the Concord Hilton has a $20 lunch fee and a $40 contribution.  We would need to raise our lunch fee to around $20 to keep the current $30 contribution.

BEC extensive discussion followed.

M/S/P Unanimous approved the proposed 2012 budget raising voluntary contribution to $40 and retaining luncheon fee at $15.

BIG SIR Report:
1. He will announce change in voluntary contribution today and start collections in February.
2. Ladies Day Luncheon and Christmas Party needs a volunteer for new chair.  Jerry Hicks is investigating a venue but will not chair the events.
3. Big Sir Initiatives:  Neil announced a drive for new members and for more activities.  Jerry Hicks will be the new activities chairman.  Jerry briefly discussed a list of potential new activities or possibly joining some of these activities of other Area 2 branches if there are only a few people interested in a specific activity.  More to come.
Little SIR Report:
Little SIR Art Vogl reported today’s Luncheon speaker is Mary Chapman, a representative from the Elderly Wish Foundation.  The February will be a docent from the USS Hornet who will discuss his experiences as a crew member and docent, and the Museum.
New Business:

Ben Smith noted that the Dine-o-sirs program continued to be highly successful.  There is a waiting list for the January event.  Reservations are confirmed in order of the time receipt of a check, 

Dick Thomson announced that the new Roster Book was available on a table to be picked up by members today.
Matt Arena announced that past Big Sir Frank Dillon had died and that a memorial service is to be held Friday, January 20.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:45.
Joel White,  Asst. Secretary

